
Brass Castle School
August 25, 2023

A Message from Dr. Garcia

Dear Brass Castle Families,

It's hard to believe we are just a few days away from the start of the school year! The Brass Castle
Team and I are looking forward to welcoming all returning and new Brass Castle students for the start
of the 2023-2024 school year. Below are a few reminders, as we get ready to embark on this year's
school adventures:

Student Arrival

Arrival Time - 8:30am - 8:45am (late bell rings at 8:50am) Student arrivals after 8:45 am must be
dropped off at the main entrance of the building. Please do not drop students off before 8:30am,
as staff supervision is not available.

Students report directly to homeroom upon arrival, so please ensure your student knows his/her
homeroom teacher's name. Staff will be available throughout the building to assist.

Student drop off (car riders or supervised walkers) - Families must drive through the Brass Castle
Loop on the Midland Ave. side of the building (closest to the school playground area). Safety is
always a priority. Therefore, students and parents should follow the car line and remain in their
cars until directed by a staff member to exit the car. Parents/guardians of students requiring
assistance to exit the car, may assist at this time. We kindly request parents/guardians walking



their student to school not walk through the bus lane/sidewalk area during arrival or dismissal
times for safety and security reasons. Your understanding is appreciated.

Student walkers (no supervision required) may enter the building on the Midland Ave. side of the
building.

Student Dismissal

Dismissal Time - 3:10pm - 3:20pm.

Please ensure your student(s) and their teacher(s) know how students will get home each day. A
goldenrod form was sent home with the school mailing this summer. This form should be used
to indicate a change in the student's dismissal transportation for the first day of school or
thereafter. This includes students enrolled and attending the AlphaBEST Extended Care
Program. Changes to dismissal procedures for your student must be called/emailed to the main
office and your student's teacher by 2:00pm, as needed. Note, if you do not receive a confirmation
email, please call to confirm the message was received.

Student pickup (car riders or supervised walkers) - Families must drive through the Brass Castle
Loop on the Midland Ave. side of the building (closest to the school playground area). Safety is
always a priority. Therefore, parents should follow the car line and remain in their cars. Please do
not call your student over to the car. A staff member will direct students, when it is safe, to a
designated coned area. Parents/guardians of students requiring assistance to enter the
car/buckle seatbelts, may assist at this time. Note, a staff member will be providing pickup signs
to display on your car window during student pickup. We kindly request parents/guardians
walking their student to school not walk through the bus lane/sidewalk area during arrival or
dismissal times for safety and security reasons. Your understanding is appreciated.

Student walkers (no supervision required) will be dismissed at 3:20pm.

Student Meals

Breakfast and lunch are available for purchase on each school day. Please visit
https://www.washtwpsd.org/cafeteria/ for more information, including menus, student lunch
accounts, etc.

We ask for your patience during the first week of school, as we all adjust to the new school year
routine. Buses may be running late, the car rider line may take a little extra time, and more. Safety is
our #1 priority, and each day will get better!

Thank you for your support. It's going to be an AMAZING school year!

Sincerely,

Dr. Jessica L. Garcia
Brass Castle School Principal
Child Study Team Director

"Embrace Progress, Cultivate Potential"

https://www.washtwpsd.org/cafeteria/


Annual Registration Process
All returning students must complete the annual registration process in the OnCourseConnect Parent
Portal - https://www.oncourseconnect.com/login. As a reminder, the portal will provide access to
important contact information, student progress, and more.

Opt In To School Messenger

School-Home communication is very important. Please stay connected to the school by ensuring you
have signed up for School Messenger. To receive text messages from the school and district, please
opt-in to school messenger!

https://www.oncourseconnect.com/login




Save the Dates!

August 29th - Preschool & Kindergarten Orientations
August 30th - First Day of School (Full Day)
September 1st - Early Dismissal Day (Student Dismissal begins at 12:40pm)
September 13th - 6th Grade Back to School Night
September 14th - Brass Castle School Picture Day
September 19th - PS, K, 4th thru 5th Grades Back to School Night
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